
Bernadette Russell 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 

Steve Frantzis 

Saturday, February 26, 2022 3:14 PM 
COB_mail 

ADDENDUM MATERIAL 
DATE 3--1-;;)..d'- lTEM NO. Al)D LI,,_ .. --

Subject: Please vote "no" to Tenex Software Solutions Contract 

I CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with 
caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment. 

2/26/2022 
Steven Frantzis 

Re: 3/1/22 Addendum Agenda Item: Please vote "no" to Tenex 
Software Solutions Contract 

Dear Supervisor Grijalva: 
I urge you to vote "no" at this time against approving the $1.5 million contract with 
Tenex Software Solutions for the following reasons: 
• Internet connectivity must remain unbroken at all times on election day for 
these e-poll books to function effectively. There is no evidence that this kind 
of internet connectivity can be assured in rural areas, on tribal lands, or in 
underserved communities within the Tucson metro area. 
• You are deciding whether to move from trustworthy record-keeping on paper 
to an untrustworthy electronic system in a time when rolling blackouts are 
becoming more common. If the lights go out, do we just close the polls? 
• Senior leadership in the Pima County Elections division is retiring. This new 
system requires experienced leadership to implement without errors. Doing a 
"practice run" on the 2022 election with so many important statewide offices 
at stake is irresponsible during this time of Pima County's elections leadership 
in transition. 

• At the discussion on 3/1/22, please ask staff to provide audits or other side­
by-sicle analysis showing the cost savings of e-poll books and voting centers 

versus precincts with paper polling books. This side-by-side analysis should 
also include the total annual cost for all the electronics and software used 
during elections including voting machines and software. Does this 
ballooning annual cost for more and more voting machines and software 
exceed the cost of a paper-based system of paper ballots, paper polling 
books and machine/hand counts to certify election results? Please show us 
the actual numbers, assuming staff has done that analysis, before 
recommending another $1.5 million in expenditures for cloud-based solutions. 
• Has Pima County ever held public polls or surveys where members of the 
public were asked to provide input concerning whether there should be 111.ore 



or less e-voting technology in Pima County? If not, please consider holding 
public forums about this trend toward electronic centralization of the voting 
process. This is a non-partisan issue and a great concern to many in the 
communityTegardless of political party. I for one am concerned that Tene:x 
Corporation has less than 20 employees yet its website states they "serve" 
more than 32 million American voters. This kind of top-clown control of our 
elections process by a private corporation is taking us in the wrong direction 
to ensure a safe and fair voting system for people in all political parties. 

Steve Frantzis 



Bernadette Russell 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject 

Sunday, February 27, 2022 11:43 AM 
COB_mail; District1; D1ST2; District3; District4; Districts 
Board of Supervisors Meeting of Tuesday, March 1, 2022. 

Addendum items 3 and 4 regarding Vote Centers need more research ancl discussion as I stated prior to the 
February meeting, The idea has merit but several potential obstacles neecl. to be researched further. For the 
2022 voting season some polling centers could be eliminated requiring less equipment and staffing. See how 
this works. Keeping voters voting in areas near an individual's home would be a way to help insure fraud and 
ballot harvesting issues are minimal. There is no need to increase the voti11g timeframe as it is 
currently adequate and this would save staffing costs over the vote centers. 

The necessary equipment to produce appropriate ballot for each voter is expensive and prone to problems 
(disruption of the transmission of information, other malfunctions, as well as the physical security of the data 
involved.) The training to insure equipment runs properly will be significant. There is warranted mistrust 
among citizens regarding the manipulation of electronic transmissions. 

We all must remember voting is not only a right of citizens but a privilege and should be treated as 
such. Change in tradition can cause confusion if not well publicized and ex:plained to the public and requires 
careful planning and a slow introduction. 

Vote to send this issue back to for additional planning. 

Gail Ault 

Pima County-resident 



Bernadette Russell 

From: 
Sent: Sunday, February 27, 2022 1 :22 PM 
To: COB_mail; District1; DIST2; District3; District4; Districts 
Subject: 3/1/22 Addendum Item, re Tenex Software Solutions Contract 

I CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with 
caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment. 

Gisela & Mike Aaron, Voters in Rita Ranch. Please add our comments into official records. 

3/1/22 Addendum Item: Vote "NO" to Tenex Software Solutions Contract 

Pima County Board of Supervisors, 

We urge you to NOT approve the $1.5 million contract with Tenex Software Solutions. Why? 

1. Uninterrupted Internet connection during Election Day is necessary for thee-poll books to function well. 
This is of great concern to us. Can you guarantee that internet connectivity will be secure in rural areas, 
within the Tucson metro area, or on tribal lands? We greatly doubt it. 

2. Voters don't trust thee-poll books and Tenex software. We are concerned with Internet security, with the 
inexperienced new staff using them, and concerned that they receive sufficient and appropriate training. It 
would make it more difficult to observe when shenanigans are happening. Just look at the last election and 
the chaos those e-poll books caused in Maricopa County. E-poll books ca used for an election day to last an 
entire week or was it a month? Do not approve this costly, hackable, and very unreliable electronic system. 

3. Senior leadership in the Pima County Elections division are retiring. Th is system requires an experienced 
staff to implement the change without errors. Using the 2022 election as a practice run is unacceptable with 
so many vital statewide positions at stake. It is irresponsible during a time vVhen Pima County's elections top 
management are in transition. What is the hurry to install the Tenex Software Solutions? 

4. Did Procurement staff provide a detailed analysis of cost savings, if any, of e-poll books and "voting 
centers" versus precincts with paper polling books? The analysis should include total annual costs for all 
electronic and software used during elections including voting machines and software. Does the expanding 
annual cost for voting machines and software exceed the cost of a paper~based system of paper ballots, 
paper polling books or machine-/and hand counts to certify election results? Did Procurement staff 
demonstrate due diligence that they have done said detailed analysis, before requesting $1.5 million in 
expenditures for cloud-based solutions? 



5. Have voters been given a chance for input during public events? The sudden move toward electronic 
centralization of the voting process is highly suspect. We do not trust it! The decision should be a non­

partisan and is of great concern to the community regardless of political party. 

6. A quick Internet search revealed a Security Warning for their website I https:l/www.tenexsolutions.com/about.html 

Warning: Potential Security Risk Ahead 

Firefox detected an issue and did not continue to www.tenexsolutions.com. The website is 

misconfigured. It's likely the website's certificate is expired, which prevents Firefox from connecting 

? securely. If you visit this site, attackers could try to steal information like vour passwords, emails, or credit 

card details. What can you do about it? 

The issue is most likely with the website, and there is nothing you can do to resolve it. You can notify the 

website's administrator about the problem. 

To top it off, we found there is a sister company of Tenex Software Solutions based in RUSSIA! 

At a time when voters distrust those electronic systems, it is reprehensible to even suggest purchasing them! 

We insist on old fashioned, reliable paper rolls. Secure paper ballots with multiple security provisions. 

Limited paper at small polling places near voters. Chain of custody for the secure paper! Chain of custody for 

every step of the way. Access of observers. Oversight by both parties. One day election day. Voter ID. Voting 

for American or Naturalized citizens only! Limited ballots mailed to military and by request only. 

Voters demand AUDITS for every election from now on. This is our right as provided by the law. 



Bernadette Russell 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

S. Fickes 

Sunday, February 27, 2022 7:31 PM 
COB_mail; District1; D1ST2; District3; District4; Districts 
Board of Supervisors Meeting 03-01-22 Agenda 

I CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with 
caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment. 

I am Sharon Fickes, legal resident of Pima County, Contact 
Following is my comment for the Board of Supervisors Meeting 03-01-22 

Addendum #1 Item #4 Tenex Software Solutions, Inc. 
When motion to reconsider is approved, please review how the Board of Supervisors has included public 
input on new software options. Voting public must have an opportunity to evaluate what you are doing with 
this major change. Input from public should not be limited to just commenting on this Agenda. When so many 
questions remain about the integrity of the 2020 election, we want confidence our one vote to 
counts. Internet connectivity was a problem and concern in 2020. So why are you considering equipment 
that requires uninterrupted connectivity? Why are we having a public business so much control over our 
election? The Pima County Elections Division has new and inexperienced leadership. Why are you using 
the Primary Election cycle as a first try on effectiveness of new equipment, new methods in Pima 
County? Please vote NO on this equipment and allow time to think through the ramifications of your 
vote. Vote NO if you have even the slightest unanswered concern. 



Bernadette Russell 

From: Dan Wann 
Sent: Sunday, February 27, 2022 9:53 PM 
To: District1; D1ST2; District3; District4; Districts; COB_mail 
Subject: Addendum Agenda Item: Please vote "no" to Tenex Software Solutions Contract 

I CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with 
caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment. 

Date 2/27/2022 

Dan Wann 

Re: 3/1/22 Addendum Agenda Item: Please vote "no" to Tenex Software Solutions Contract 

Dear Supervisors Rex Scott, Matt Heinz, Sharon Bronson, Steve Christy, A.delita Grijalva and Clerk Of the 

Board Pima County, 

I urge you to vote "no" at this time against approving the $1.5 million contract with Tenex Software Solutions 

for the following reasons: 

• Internet connectivity must remain unbroken at all times on election day for these e-poll books to 

function effectively. There is no evidence that this kind of internet connectivity can be assured_ in rural 

areas, on tribal lands, or in underserved communities within the Tucson metro area. 

• You are deciding whether to move from trustworthy record-keeping on paper to an untrustworthy 

electronic system in a time when rolling blackouts are becoming more common. If the lights go out, do we 

just close the polls? 

• Senior leadership in the Pima County Elections division is retiring. This new system requires experienced 

leadership to implement without errors. Doing a "practice run" on the 2022 election with so many 

important statewide offices at stake is irresponsible during this time of Pi ma County's elections leadership 

in transition. 

• At the discussion on 3/1/22, please ask staff to provide audits or other sideby-side analysis showing the 

cost savings of e-poll books and voting centers versus precincts with paper polling books. This side-by-side 

analysis should also include the total annual cost for all the electronics and software used during elections 

including voting machines and software. Does this ballooning annual cost for more and more voting 

machines and software exceed the cost of a paper-based system of paper ballots, paper polling books and 

machine/hand counts to certify election results? Please show us the actual numbers, assuming staff has 

done that analysis, before recommending another $1.5 million in expenditures for cloud-based solutions. 

• Has Pima County ever held public polls or surveys where members of the public were asked to provide 

input concerning whether there should be more or less e-voting technology in Pima County? If not, please 

consider holding public forums about this trend toward electronic centralization of the voting process. This 

is a non-partisan issue and a great concern to many in the community regardless of political party. I for one 

am concerned that Tenex Corporation has less than 20 employees yet its website states they "serve" more 



than 32 million American voters. This kind of top-down control of our elections process by a private 

corporation is taking us in the wrong direction to ensure a safe and fair voting system for people in all 

political parties. 

Dan Wann 



Bernadette Russell 

From: kathe wann 
Sent: Sunday, February 27, 2022 9:57 PM 
To: District1; D1ST2; District3; District4; Districts; COB_mail 
Subject: Addendum Agenda Item: Please vote "no" to Tenex Software Solutions Contract 

I CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with 
caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment. 

Date 2/27/2022 

l<athe Wann 

Re: 3/1/22 Addendum Agenda Item: Please vote "no" to Tenex Software Solutions Contract 

Dear Supervisors Rex Scott, Matt Heinz, Sharon Bronson, Steve Christy, Adelita Grijalva and Clerk Of the 

Board Pima County, 

I urge you to vote "no" at this time against approving the $1.5 million contract with Tenex Software Solutions 

for the following reasons: 

• Internet connectivity must remain unbroken at all times on election day for these e-poll books to 

function effectively. There is no evidence that this kind of internet connectivity can be assured in rural 

areas, on tribal lands, or in underserved communities within the Tucson metro area. 

• You are deciding whether to move from trustworthy record-keeping on paper to an untrustworthy 

electronic system in a time when rolling blackouts are becoming more common. If the lights go out, do we 

just close the polls? 

• Senior leadership in the Pima County Elections division is retiring. This new system requires experienced 

leadership to implement without errors. Doing a "practice run" on the 2022 election with so many 

important statewide offices at stake is irresponsible during this time of Pi ma County's elections leadership 

in transition. 

• At the discussion on 3/1/22, please ask staff to provide audits or other sideby-side analysis showing the 

cost savings of e-poll books and voting centers versus precincts with paper polling books. This side-by-side 

analysis should also include the total annual cost for all the electronics and software used during elections 

including voting machines and software. Does this ballooning annual cost for more and more voting 

machines and software exceed the cost of a paper-based system of paper ballots, paper polling books and 

machine/hand counts to certify election results? Please show us the actual numbers, assuming staff has 

done that analysis, before recommending another $1.5 million in expenditures for cloud-based solutions. 

• Has Pima County ever held public polls or surveys where members of the public were asked to provide 

input concerning whether there should be more or less e-voting technology in Pima County? If not, please 

consider holding public forums about this trend toward electronic centralization of the voting process. This 

is a non-partisan issue and a great concern to many in the community regardless of political party. I for one 

am concerned that Tenex Corporation has less than 20 employees yet its website states they /(serve" more 



than 32 million American voters. This kind of top-down control of our elections process by a private 

corporation is taking us in the wrong direction to ensure a safe and fair voting system for people in all 

political parties. 



Bernadette Russell 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Rafael Polo 
Monday, February 28, 2022 6:19 AM 
D1ST2; District3; District1; District4; Districts; COB_mail 
Vote no 

CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you dicl not expect this message, proceed with 
caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment. 

Please vote NO on allowing vote centers and E-Pollbooks for this year's election 

Very respectfully, 
Rafael Polo 

Sent from my iPhone 



Bernadette Russell 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Sally Schafer 
Monday, February 28, 2022 6:33 AM 
COB_mail 
Polling places 

Please vote NO on allowing vote centers and E-Pollbooks for this year's elections. The 
Elections Department has recently had several experienced Elections workers retire or 
leave the .department. Implementing something untested is not good business practice, 
but doing so when the department is in flux is a recipe forfailure. 
Thanks 
Sent from my iPhone 



Bernadette Russell 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Lee Brannon I I 
Monday, February 28, 2022 7:06 AM 
District1; D1ST2; District3; District4; Districts; COB_mail 
3/1/222 Addendum Agenda Item #3: Please vote "no" to Tenex Software Solutions 
Contract 

I CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with 
· caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment. 

2/28/2022 

Hon. Supervisors and Clerk of the Board: 

I urge you to vote "no" at this time against approving the $1.5 million contract with Tenex Software 
Solutions for the following reasons: 

1. Tenex has a proven track record of avoidable errors for which taxpayers paid dearly. These 
hyperlinks provide links to problems experienced in Texas, Idaho, Ohio, and Pennsylvania. 
Dallas county taxpayers had to pay an additional $6 million to fix the fact that Tenex e-polling 
books didn't work securely with their voting machines. Multiple software failures and jammed 
phone lines in Bannock County Idaho caused chaos. Tenex provided a public apology to 
Hamilton County, Ohio residents (both Republicans and Democrats were in an uproar) when 
over 4,000 voters were thrown off the voting e-books and couldn't vote. In LeHigh County, . ~\ 
Pennsylvania a pollworker reported an accidental discovery of a very simple hack that woulc§:~ 
have allowed the same person to vote more than once. To think that we can successfully b 
implement Tenex software by this July without problems is asking for trouble. ::~i 

1,_.I 

taxpayers an additional $6 ... 

Lori Brown 
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FOX 4 has discovered Dallas County spent millions of dollars on 
polling equipment that doesn't work securely wit... 

irregularity 

Tom Shortell 

A Lehigh County poll worker has notified local, state and federal 
officials that electronic log books allowed he ... 

about Idaho's new eL. 

By Shelbie Harris sharris@journalnet.com 

After a new voting app failed Monday night in Iowa, several Idaho 
county officials fear new elections softwares ... 



Query into Election Day glitches, delays begins with meeting of 
Hamilton County's top elections officials 

2. Internet connectivity must remain unbroken at all times on election day for these e-poll books 
to function effectively. There is no evidence that this kind of internet connectivity can be 
assured in rural areas, on tribal lands, or in underserved communities within the Tucson 
metro area. 

3. You are deciding whether to move from trustworthy record-keeping on paper to an 
untrustworthy electronic system in a time when rolling blackouts are becoming more 
common. In the last year in central Tucson we have experienced 3-4 power disruptions, both 
summer and winter. If the lights go out on voting day, do we just close the polls? 

4. Per the discussion at the last Board meeting, senior leadership in the Pima County Elections 
division is retiring. This new system requires experienced leadership to implement without 
errors. Doing a "practice run" on the 2022 election with so many important statewide offices 
at stake is irresponsible. 

5. I am very concerned about our collective "magical thinking 11 that abdicating our civic 
responsibility to computers is somehow better than the methods that have worked just fine for 
over 200 years: The increasing rancor over vote counts since 2000 seems to be tied to 
electronic voting, where we are introducing third party software developers into local 
elections. In my opinion, local democracy should always be in the hands of local people - in 
other words - paper ballots, hand counts, verified at the poll by involved and active 
citizenry. Just because the Feds have provided grant money that greases the wheels for us 
to turn over our entire lives to digital systems doesn 1t mean that we should. It is very very 
important for our Board of Supervisors to exercise wise judgment and fiscal accountability on 
behalf of the taxpayers. Therefore prior to the discussion of this agenda item, please ask staff 
to provide audits or other side by-side analysis showing the cost savings of e-poll books and 
voting centers versus precincts with paper polling books. This side-by-side analysis 
should a/so include the total annual cost for all the electronics and software used during 



elections including annual maintenance, annual software updates including that used in 
voting machines and software. Does this ballooning annual cost for more and more voting 
machines and software exceed the cost of a paper-based system of paper ballots, paper 
polling books and machine/hand counts to certify election results? Please show us the 
actual numbers, assuming staff has done that analysis, before recommending another $1.5 
million in expenditures for cloud-based solutions. 

6. Has Pima County ever held public polls or surveys where members of the public were asked 
to provide input concerning whether there should be more or less e-voting technology in 
Pima County? If not, please consider holding public forums about this trend toward electronic 
centralization of the voting process. I am a life long Democrat and I can tell you that this is a 
non-partisan issue and a great concern to many in the community regardless of political 
party. I just did a web search that shows Tenex corporation llas around 40 employees (all 
under 40 years old, apparently) yet its website states they "serve" more than 32 million 
American voters. This kind of top-down control of our elections process by a private 
corporation is taking us in the wrong direction to ensure a safe and fair voting system for 
people in all political parties. It really is time for Pima County government to engage in public 
debate about maintaining local control of local elections by returning to tried and true manual 
vote counts. I'm guessing that the amount of money we are paying on voting software and 
equipment annually - far exceeds the cost of paying staff and renting precinct space. Prove 
me wrong - show us the numbers, the analysis, the budget/expenditure audits and then open 
this up to the public for debate. 

Thank you for exercising wise discretion as our elected representatives. 

Tucson, AZ 85712 



Bernadette Russell 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Scott Peterson 
Monday, February 28, 2022 7:45 AM 
COB_mail 
E-Pollbooks 

Please vote ·no allowing vote centers and E-Pollbooks for this year's electionsThe Elections Department has recently '!.. \ 

had several experienced Elections workers retire or leave the department. Implementing something untested is not § ~ 
good business practice but doing so when the department is in flux is a recipefor failure. Ei 

Thank You, 

Scott R Peterson 

Sent from Mail for Windows 



Bernadette Russell 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

Sharp 
Monday, February 28, 2022 7:54 AM 
COB_niail 
Sharp 
NO! 

CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with 
cautio!'). Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment .. ,, . 

Voting Centers and E Poll books are for cheating. We know and you know it! We don't want cheaters! 



Bernadette Russell 

From: John Underhill 
Sent: Monday, February 28, 2022 8:00 AM 

COB_mail To: 
Subject: Voting Centers 

I CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with 
caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment. 

3/1/2022 
John Underhill 

Re: 3/1/22 Addendum Agenda Item: Please vote "no" to Tenex:. Software Solutions Contract 

Dear Supervisor Adelita Grijalva, Vice Chair, District 5 Clerk Of the Board Pima County: 

I urge you to vote "no" at this time against approving the $1.5 million contract with Tenex Software Solutions 
for the following reasons: 

• Internet connectivity must remain unbroken at all times on election day for these e-poll books to 
function effectively. There is no evidence that this kind of internet connectivity can be assured in rural 
areas, on tribal lands, or in underserved communities within the Tucson metro area. 

• You are deciding whether to move from trustworthy record-keeping on paper to an untrustworthy 
electronic system in a time when rolling blackouts are becoming more common. If the lights go out, do 
we just close the polls? 

• Senior leadership in the Pima County Elections division is retiring. This new system requires 
experienced leadership to implement vvithout errors. Doing a "practice run" on the 2022 election with 
so many important statewide offices at stake is irresponsible dur111g this time of Pima County's 
elections leadership in transition. 

• At the discussion on 3/1/22, please ask staff to provide audits orother side- by-side analysis showing 
the cost savings of e-poll books and voting centers versus precincts with paper polling books. This 
side-by-side analysis should a/so include the total annual cost for all the electronics and software 
used during elections including voting machines and software. Does this ballooning annual cost for 
more and more voting machines and software exceed the cost of a paper-based system of paper ballots, 
paper polling books and machine/hand counts to certify election results? Please show us the actual 
numbers, assuming staff has done that analysis, before recommending another $1.5 million in 
expenditures for cloud-based solutions. 

• Has Pima County ever held public polls or surveys where members of the public were asked to provide 
input concerning whether there should be more or less e-voting technology in Pima County? If not, 
please consider holding public forums about this trend toward electronic centralization of the voting 
process. This is a non-partisan issue and a great concern to many in the community regardless of 
political party. I for one am concerned that Tenex Corporation has less than 20 employees yet its 
website states they "serve" more than 32 million American voters. This kind of top-down control of 



our elections process by a private corporation is taking us in the wrong direction to ensure a safe and 
fair voting system for people in all political parties. 



Bernadette Russell 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Dear Supervisor, 

Wondering 
Monday, February 28, 2022 8:00 AM 
COB_mail 
Elections 

I am writing With concerns about the upcoming Board of Supervisors vote on using voting 
centers and using the Tenex Software solutions technology- for the elections this year. 

I think that we have had about 232 polling places in the past. I amok with having voting 
centers as long as we have about 200 of them. Cutting tlle number down to about 100 
would constitute voter suppression as there would be fewer locations available to us 
voters. Please vote NO unless there are about 100 more voting centers added to the 
proposed amount. 

I oppose using the election technology system. Please vote NO on this. 

Thank you! 

KB 



Bernadette Russell 

From: John Underhill > 
Sent: Monday, February 28, 2022 8:04 AM 

COB_mail To: 
Subject: Voting Centers 

I CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with 
caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment. 

3/1/2022 
John Underhill 

1:::::;1~ 
i::..:, 'C\ 
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·=· :::i 
•• _ ... 1 

Re: 3/1/22 Addendum Agenda Item: Please vote "no" to Tenex Software Solutions Contract ~: 

Dear Supervisor :Clerk Of the Board Pima County ~t: 
~ 
~~d 

I urge you to :'ote "no" at this time against approving the $1.5 million co11.tract with Tenex Software Solutions~:3 
for the following reasons: · f.] 

• Internet connectivity must remain unbroken at all times on election day for these e-poll books to 
function effectively. There is no evidence that this kind of internet connectivity can be assured in rural 
areas, on tribal lands, or in underserved communities within the Tucson metro area. 

L-, 

• You are deciding whether to move from trustworthy record-keeping on paper to an untrustworthy 
electronic system in a time when rolling blackouts are becoming 1nore common. If the lights go out, do 
we just close the polls? 

• Senior leadership in the Pima County Elections division is retiring. This new system requires 
experienced leadership to implement without errors. Doing a "practice run" on the 2022 election with 
so many important state\vide offices at stake is irresponsible during this time of Pima County's 
elections leadership in transition. 

• At the discussion on 3/1/22, please ask staff to provide audits or other side- by-side analysis showing 
the cost savings of e-poll books and voting centers versus precincts wit11 paper polling books. This 
side-by-side analysis should also include the total annual cost for all t!?e electronics and software 
used during elections including voting machines and soflware. Does this ballooning annual cost for 
more and more voting machines and software exceed the cost ofa paper-based system of paper ballots, 
paper polling books and machine/hand counts to certify election results? Please show us the actual 
numbers, assuming staff has done that analysis, before recommending another $1.5 million in . 
expenditures for cloud-based solutions. 

• Has Pima County ever held public polls or surveys where members of the public were asked to provide 
input concerning whether there should be more or less e-voting technology in Pima County? If not, 
please consider holding public forums about this trend toward electronic centralization of the voting 
process. This is a non-partisan issue and a great concern to many in the community regardless of 
political party. I for one am concerned that Tenex Corporation has less than 20 employees yet its 
website states they "serve" more than 32 million American voters. Tl1is kind of top-down control of 



our elections process by a private corporation is taking us in the wrong direction to ensure a safe and 
fair voting system for people in all political parties. 



Bernadette Russell 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Thomas Deeby 
Monday, February 28, 2022 8:06 AM 
Districts; COB_mail 
Please Vote No on Tenex Solutions 

I CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with 
caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment. 

Dear Supervisor Adelita Grijalva, 

I urge you to vote "no" at this time against approving the $1.5 million cor1tract with 
Tenex Software Solutions for the following reasons: 

• Internet connectivity must remain unbroken at all times on election day for 
these e-poll books to function effectively. There is no evidence that this kind 
of internet connectivity can be assured in rural areas, on tribal lands, or in 
underserved communities within the Tucson metro area. 

• You are deciding whether to move from trustworthy record-keeping on paper 
to an untrustworthy electronic system in a time when rolling blackouts are 
becoming more common. If the lights go out, do we just close the polls? 

• Senior leadership in the Pima County Elections division is retiring. This new 
system requires experienced leadership to implement without errors. Doin_g a 
"practice run" on the 2022 election with so many important statewide offices 
at stake is irresponsible during this time of Pima County's elections leadership 
in transition. 

• At the discussion on 3/ 1/22, please ask staff to provide audits or other side­
by-sicle analysis showing the cost savings of e-poll books and voting centers 
versus precincts with paper polling books. This side-by-side analysis shoulcl 
also include the total annual cost for all the electronics and software used 
during elections including voting machines and softvvare. Does this 
ballooning annual cost for more and more voting machines and software 
exceed the c.ost of a paper-based system of paper ballots, paper polling 
books and machine/hand counts to certify election results? Please show us 
the actual numbers, assuming staff has clone that analysis, before 
recommending another $1.5 million in expenditures for cloud-based solutions. 

• Has Pima County ever held public polls or surveys where members of the 
public were asked to provide input concerning whether there should be more 
or less e-voting technology in Pipm County? If not, please consider holding 
public forums about this trend toward electronic centralization of the voting 



process. This is a non-partisan issue and a great concern to many in the 
community regardless of political party. I for one am concerned that Tenex 
Corporation has less than 20 employees yet its website states they "serve" 
more than 32 million American voters. This kind of top-down control ofour 
elections process by a private corporation is taking us in the wrong direction 
to ensure a safe and fair voting system for people in all political parties. 



Bernadette Russell 

· From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Sherri Muncrief 
Monday, February 28, 2022 8:08 AM 
COB_mail 
Vote NO on vote centers and E-Poll books. 

As a constituent I am asking you to vote no on allowing vote centers in place of polling places. Also vote no to 
the e-poll books. I don't believe this is in the best interest for the county at this time. 

~~ ~ Sherri Muncrief ,::--..:i 
1:.:::i 
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Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone 
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Bernadette Russell 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Monday, February 28, 2022 8:08 AM 
COB_mail 
VOTE NO ON ELECTION CENTERS AND NE\JV "TECHNOLOGY 

.......... ci 
Clerk of the Board, ,;,...:, 

W­
-,;:;:t 

Please read my comments into the official record. $; 
i~e 

As a Pima County resident and citizen, I contact you today to implore you to vote NO to voting centers and new RJ 
technology for our upcoming elections. As you take up this matter once again, please do not allow the Election ?~, 
Board's push to de-stabilize our upcoming elections. This is not the time to be making radical changes to how t~: 
citizens vote! The Election department's recent staff turnover will absolutely guarantee chaos and confusion for L.-~, 
residents/voters, at a time that trust in election procedures and practices are low. 

L.~. 

With what we just went through in 2020, this is not the time to introduce new procedures and technology to 
voters. Research shows consolidating polling places suppresses voter turnout. This is particularly true for minority 
and low-income voters. 

Pima County needs to earn back the trust of voters by ensuring our local precinct voting locations aren't 
consolidated, and there's no change to our paper Pollbooks. 

Thank you, 

Maria Lopez 
4970 W El Camino del Cerro 

. Tucson AZ 857 45 



Bernadette Russell 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

LISA STUESSEL 
Monday, February 28, 2022 8:12 AM 
District1; D1ST2; District3; District4; Districts; COB_mail 
Re: NO VOTE - Electronic Pollbooks / Voting Centers 

Please read my comments into the official record. I ask you to NOT further alienate Pima County voters withg\/ 
centralized Voting Centers and E-Pollbooks. b ~ 

During the 2/15 BOS meeting most of you expressed concerns about unknowns with the ability to 
successfully implement these new processes for the upcoming Election season. Agood steward of any 
business or home would be hard pressed to Vote YES as all of you did

1 
except Supervisor Christy, on an 

initiative impacting all of Pima County and our ability to exercise our constitutional right. 
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Additionally, I learned after the BOS of meeting from Supervisor Christy that the Recorders Office and/or ,:.:::i 
Elections Department has already been allocated funding to place purchase orders for the equipment. Are :3 you just covering your tushies now? What a shame the BOS is pulling on the Pima County citizens. I:.~ 

I disagree with the initiative as a whole for reasons stated below, but knowing 4 out of 5 of the BOS voted 
YES raises questions as to the true intention of attempting to implement no\N. Are you all trying to cause 
more commotion to call into question the results of the upcoming Elections? 

Respectfully, 
Lisa Stuesse! 
Pima County Resident 

From: LISA STUESSEL 
Sent: Saturday, February 12, 2022 2:06 PM 
To: district1@pima.gov <district1@pima.gov>; district2@pima.gov <district2@) pima.gov>;district3@pima.gov 
<district3@pima.gov>; district4@pima.gov <district4@pima.gov>; district5@p i ma.gov <district5@pima.gov>; 

COB_Mail@pima.gov <COB_Mail@pima.gov> 
Subject: NO VOTE - Electronic Pollbooks / Voting Centers 

Please read my comments into the official record. I ask you to NOT further alienate Pima County voters with 
centralized Voting Centers and E-Pollbooks. Elections should be broughttothe voters and NOT unnecessarily 

force voters to travel .unjustifiable distances to cast their vote in an Election. Pima County is not a 3rd world country 

and voters should not be treated as such. 

In January 2022, I participated in meetings with the Elections Department Acting Director, Mary Martinson, 
and Pima County Recorder, Gabriella Cazares-Kelly. Both expressed !heir biggest concern is the lack of 



voter confidence in the Pima County Election process and the fatigue of office workers fielding phone calls 
from furious voters. Reducing the number of polling locations will most certainly increase voter complaints 
and connecting election equipment to the internet will continue to reduce voter confidence ......... Neither of 
these proposed process changes addresses Pima County's biggest concerns. 

Additionally, with the various Election Integrity bills currently in process at the State level, it would appear 
premature to implement such sweeping changes at this time. The money to implement the new processes 
for one election cycle will be wasteful. 

BUT maybe none of this matters to the Election Integrity Commission wh:o has recommended approval and to 
the Pima County Board of Supervisors should they approve, too. Implementation of Voting Centers and E­
Pollbooks will ensure CHEATING continues and appears to TRUMP (no pun intended) restoring voter 
confidence. 

PLEASE DON'T GIVE VOTERS ANOTHER REASON TO SIMPLY DECIDE TO STAY HOME. 

Respectfu I ly, 

Lisa Stuesse! 

Pima County Resident 



Bernadette Russell 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Kathleen Wilder 
Monday, February 28, 2022 8:40 AM 
COB_mail 
March 1st meeting 

Please vote NO on allowing vote centers and E-Pollbooks for this year's election. 

Kathleen Wilder 
Resident in Pima County 



Bernadette Russell 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Debby Sitzmann 
Monday, February 28, 2022 8:43 AM 
COB_mail 
Vote Centers 

CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with 
caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment. 

Please vote No tomorrow for Vote Centers and ePollbooks tenet software. This is NOT the time to implement a new 

voting system. 
Debby Sitzmann -
Sent from my iPad 



Bernadette Russell · 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Monday, February 28, 2022 8:59 AM 
COB_mail 
NO on Vote Centers and E -Pollbooks 

CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with 
caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment. 

Please enter this into the official record. 
I would like everyone on the Pima County Board of Supervisors to know I vehemently oppose Vote Centers and E -
Pollbooks and request they vote NO on allowing Vote Centers and E-Pollbooks for this year's elections. I learned the 
Elections Department recently had experienced workers retire or leave the department. Implementing something 
untested is not good business practice, but doing so when the department is in flux is a recipe for disaster. 

Please vote NO on Vote Centers and E-Pollbooks. 

Respectfully, 

Ray Darragh 

Sent from my iPhone 



Bernadette Russell 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Laura H 

Monday, February 28, 2022 9:01 AM 
COB_mail 
Re: 3/1/22 Addendum Agenda Item: Please vote "no" to Tenex Software Solutions 

Contract 

I CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with 
caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment. 

Dear Supervisors: 

I urge you to vote "no" at this time against approving the $1.5 million contract with Tenex Software 
Solutions for the following reasons: 
• Internet connectivity must remain unbroken at all times on election day for these e-poll books to function 
effectively. There is no evidence that this kind of internet connectivity can be assured in rural areas, on tribal 
lands, or in underserved communities within the Tucson metro area. 
• You are deciding whether to move from trustworthy record-keeping on paper to an untrustvvorthy electronic 
system in a time when rolling blackouts are becoming more common. If the lights go out, clo we just close the 
polls? 
• Senior leadership in the Pima County Elections division is retiring. This new system requires experienced 
leadership to implement without errors. Doing a "practice run" on the 2022 election with so many important 
statewide offices at stake is irresponsible during this time of Pima County's elections leadership in transition. 
• At the discussion on 3/1/22, please ask staff to provide audits or other side- by-side analysis showing the cost 
savings of e-poll books and voting centers versus precincts with paper polling books. This side-by-side 
analysis should also include the total annual cost for all the electronics a11cl software used during elections 
including voting machines and software. Does this ballooning annual cost for more and more voting machines 
and software exceed the cost of a paper-based system of paper ballots, paper µ·olling books and machine/hand 
counts to certify election results? Please show us the actual numbers, assuming staff has clone that analysis, 
before recommending another $1.5 million in expenditures for cloud-based solutions. 
• Has Pima County ever held public polls or surveys where members of the public were asked to provide input 
concerning whether there should be more or less e-voting technology in Pima County? If not, please consider 
holding public forums about this trend toward electronic centralization of the voting process. This is a non­
partisan issue and a great concern to many in the community regardless of political party. I for one am 
concerned that Tenex Corporation has less than 20 employees yet its website states they "serve" more than 32 
million American voters. This kind of top-clown control of our elections process by a private corporation is 
taking us in the wrong direction to ensure a safe and fair voting system for people in all political parties. 

Sincerely, 
Laura Hinyup 



Bernadette Russell 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Bernie Stannus 
Monday, February 28, 2022 9:14 AM 
COB_mail 
Please Vote NO 

,,,.,··:--"··"·:··, . 

N,P,;on allowing vote centers and E-Pollbooks for this year's elections. The Elections Department 
has recently had several experienced Elections workers retire or leave the department. 
Implementing something untested is not good business practice but doing so when the department 
is in flux is a recipe for failure. .-·· ~ 
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